
 

 

NOTICE OF PROPOSED 
 PUBLIC SPACES PROTECTION ORDER 

 
ANTI-SOCIAL BEHAVIOUR, CRIME AND POLICING ACT 2014 

 
OLDHAM BOROUGH COUNCIL 

 
PUBLIC SPACES PROTECTION ORDER  

 
ALLEYWAY AT COPSTER HILL ROAD, OLDHAM  

 
 
Notice is hereby given that Oldham Borough Council (‘the Council’) proposes for the 
purposes of reducing crime and antisocial behaviour to make a Public Spaces Protection 
Order under Section 59 of the Anti-Social Behaviour, Crime and Policing Act 2014 and of 
all other enabling powers.   
 
The effect of the Order will be to restrict the public right of way over the highway listed in 
the Schedule (“the Restricted Area”) and also to impose the following restrictions: 
 
1. No waste or household item shall be deposited, stored or discarded in the Restricted 

Area.  This restriction shall not apply to any wheeled bin or other receptacle for the 
storage of waste where the Council has given written consent for the wheeled bin or 
receptacle to be stored in the Restricted Area. 

 
2. A person in charge of a dog shall be guilty of an offence if, at any time in the 

Restricted Area he does not keep the dog on a lead. 
 
3. If a dog defecates at any time in the Restricted Area and a person who is in charge of 

the dog at the time fails to remove the faeces from the Restricted Area forthwith, that 
person shall be guilty of an offence. 

 
4. No wall or other structure, either temporary or permanent, shall be built, erected or 

installed in the Restricted Area. 
 

The Order will contain exemptions for any person who lives in premises adjoining the 
Restricted Area, emergency services personnel, statutory undertakers and utility providers.   
 
A draft of the proposed Order together with a plan is available for inspection on the 
Council’s website and also at Civic Centre Reception, West Street, Oldham, between the 
hours of 8.40am and 5.00pm Monday to Friday telephone 0161 770 3019 (Ref AE/PSPO).   
 
Any representation or objection to the proposed Public Spaces Protection Order must be 
in writing and sent to the Director of Legal Services, Civic Centre, West Street, Oldham 
OL1 1UL before 10 January 2020. 
 
The Council must make available for public inspection any consultation responses to the 
proposed Order, including the details of the responder. Any person making 
representations either in favour of, or against the proposed Order, should therefore be 
aware that the content of their response, including their personal information, may be 
disclosed in the event that a request for an inspection of the responses is made. 
 

 
SCHEDULE  



 

 

 
Restricted Area  

 
The alleyway that runs to the rear of 12-30 Copster Hill Road, Oldham.  
 
 
Paul Entwistle 
Director of Legal Services 
Civic Centre 
West Street 
Oldham 
 
6 December 2019 
 
 
 


